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July 21, 2014 

Steve Christner, Jr. 
1003 County Road A 
Spooner WI 54801 

Subject: 

Dear Mr. Cln·istner: 

Letter to Request Additional Infmmation for Geeks Meat N Market, LLC 

1003 County Road A, Spooner, WI 

WDNRBRRTS Pending# 01-07-562311 

On July 16, 2014, ICECOR, on behalf of Steve Christner, Jr., notified the Wisconsin Department ofN atural 
Resources (WDNR) that petroleum contamination had been detected at the site listed above. 

A release of gasoline from an Underground Petroleum Storage Tank System was noted in the soil, and it is 
possible that it may be impacting the groundwater. There is a potable well within 250 feet of the facility and it 
located on the south side of the building. The surface water body with 1000 feet of the facility is Wilkerson Lake 
which is- 03 miles southeast of the facility. The depth to groundwater is estimated to be 30-40 feet below 
ground surface. 

This letter is to notify you that the following additional information is required to be submitted to the WDNR 
before the Department can detennine whether or not you should proceed with a site investigation under NR 716, 
Wis. Adm. Code. The soil sample ID # B-4 (1 0.5' below the ground surface) with benzene measured at 27.5J 
ug/kg is the soil sample resulting in the issuance of this letter. The submittal of the following information may 
allow the Department to conclude that no fmther action is required at the site described above. Soil samples shall 
be collected surrounding the area of the contaminated soil sample at equal and lower depths, in addition at least 
one soil sample shall be collected from the former excavation bottom. In addition, a groundwater grab sample 
shall be collected fi·om the water table and it should be from the bottom of the fmmer excavation, as welL The 
compounds to analyze both soil and groundwater for are PVOCs +naphthalene. Please submit this infmmation 
within 60 days after the date of this letter, so that we can determine whether or not a full site investigation under 
NR 716, Wis. Adm. Code, will be required. 

Sites where discharges to the environment have been reported are entered into the Bureau for Remediation and 
Redevelopment Tracking System (BRRTS), a version of which appears on the WDNR's Internet site. If you 
submit the additional infmmation described in this letter, and the Department concludes that no further 
investigation is required, the status of the site described above will be shown as "no action required" on BRRTS. 
You may view the information related to your site at any time (http://dnr.wi.gov/topic/Brownfields/clean.html) 
and use the feedback system to alert us to any errors in the data. 
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If the Department detmmines that an NR 716 site investigation is not required and you want a written response 
regarding the "no action required" status, please be advised that m1der NR 708.09, Wis. Adm. Code, a $350.00 fee 
is required for a No Further Action Letter. 

Fmther cmTespondence regarding this site should be sent to: 

Ralph N. Smith 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Depmtrnent ofNatural Resources 
Box 7921 
Madison, WI 53707-7921 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Sincerely, 

~ Ralph N. Smith 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Progrmn 

cc: Michael Kolrn- ICE COR, P.O. Box 1105, Superior, WI 54880 
Case File 


